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Update 
Residential Traffic Administration Program (RTAP) 

 
Thank you for participating in the recent Conservancy meeting regarding traffic calming 
measures for Wilmington Drive. Several issues were raised during the meeting, which we have 
undertaken to address. The information herein will cover those items to the extent possible at 
this time. 
 
1. Karen Coad has indicated her desire to serve as Task Force Chair, Katie Ray has indicated 
her desire to serve as Task Force Vice Chair, and Chris Townsend has indicated his desire to 
serve as Secretary. 
 
2. FCDOT has indicated that the stretch of Wilmington Drive between Burke Centre Parkway 
and Windward Drive, identified during the Residential Traffic Administration Program (RTAP) 
meeting, represents the entire length of Wilmington for assessment purposes. Consequently, 
feeder streets to Wilmington Drive are included. 
 
3. Stop signs are not included in the VDOT document regarding calming measures, as stated 
during the meeting. However, they fall under a different category, which has a different process 
than the one that is currently being undertaken. As a result, there appears to be an alternate 
means for requesting stop signs by dealing directly with VDOT. If the task force desires, BCC 
staff can contact the responsible VDOT representative to pursue that alternative. It would be a 
separate process from the current ongoing one and would have its own timeline. 
 
4. We have received requests that future meetings be conducted later in the day. Consequently, 
the meeting start times of 7:00 and 7:30 p.m. are hereby proposed. Specific days of the week 
will be determined for each subsequent meeting based on FCDOT availability, BCC staff 
availability, and any time-sensitive requirements. 
 
5. Should you have any further questions or comments, please respond to this note accordingly, 
so we can record your input. As a reminder, in addition to email we will be using existing 
Conservancy communication methods of the Conservator newspaper, the Conservancy 
website, the Buzz, and the Conservancy smartphone application. Please check these methods 
periodically to ensure you are current on this issue. 
 
Denis Gulakowski 
Landings Trustee, Board Liaison 
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